

**Independent Special Districts of Orange County** 

# 2024 Directory

18700 Ward Street, Fountain Valley, CA 92708 P.O. Box 20895, Fountain Valley, CA 92728 (714) 963-3058 Fax (714) 964-9389

https://isdoc.specialdistrict.org/

Facebook: <a href="http://www.facebook.com/pages/Independent-Special-Districts-of-Orange-County/224061050959242">http://www.facebook.com/pages/Independent-Special-Districts-of-Orange-County/224061050959242</a>

Twitter: <a href="https://twitter.com/OC Districts">https://twitter.com/OC Districts</a>



# INDEPENDENT SPECIAL DISTRICTS OF ORANGE COUNTY

### **PRESIDENT**

Greg Mills Serrano Water District

### FIRST VICE PRESIDENT

Bob McVicker Municipal Water District of Orange County

### SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

Paul Mesmer
Surfside Colony Community Services District

### THIRD VICE PRESIDENT

Scott Nelson Placentia Library District

### **TREASURER**

Saundra Jacobs Santa Margarita Water District

### **SECRETARY**

Vacant

### **PAST PRESIDENT**

Mark Monin El Toro Water District

The purpose of this Organization is to propose and advocate constructive means for the improvement and functioning of Special Districts within the County of Orange, State of California, and to assist such Special Districts and their governing bodies to provide a more effective and efficient government at the closest level to the citizens of Orange County that will result in a benefit to the public.

# Table of Contents

BUENA PARK LIBRARY DISTRICT	4
CAPISTRANO BAY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT	4
COSTA MESA SANITARY DISTRICT	5
EAST ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT	9
EL TORO WATER DISTRICT	11
EMERALD BAY SERVICE DISTRICT	13
IRVINE RANCH WATER DISTRICT	14
MESA WATER DISTRICT (MESA WATER®)	16
MIDWAY CITY SANITARY DISTRICT	18
MOULTON NIGUEL WATER DISTRICT	20
MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT OF ORANGE COUNTY	22
ORANGE COUNTY CEMETERY DISTRICT	24
ORANGE COUNTY MOSQUITO AND VECTOR CONTROL DISTRICT	26
ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT	29
PLACENTIA LIBRARY DISTRICT	31
ROSSMOOR COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT	32
ROSSMOOR/LOS ALAMITOS AREA SEWER DISTRICT	34
SANTA MARGARITA WATER DISTRICT	36
SERRANO WATER DISTRICT	38
SILVERADO-MODJESKA RECREATION AND PARK DISTRICT	39
SOUTH COAST WATER DISTRICT	40
SUNSET BEACH SANITARY DISTRICT	42
SURFSIDE COLONY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT	43
SURFSIDE COLONY STORM WATER PROTECTION DISTRICT	44
TRABUCO CANYON WATER DISTRICT	45
YORBA LINDA WATER DISTRICT	46
MISSION STATEMENT	47
ISDOC ASSOCIATE MEMBERS	47



# **BUENA PARK LIBRARY DISTRICT**

Address: 7150 La Palma Avenue, Buena Park, CA 90620

**Phone:** (714) 826-4100 **Fax:** (714) 826-5052

Web: www.buenaparklibrary.org

Facebook: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/buenaparklibrary/">https://www.facebook.com/buenaparklibrary/</a> Instagram: <a href="https://www.instagram.com/buenaparklibrary/">https://www.instagram.com/buenaparklibrary/</a>

Library Director: Helen Medina

E-mail: hmedina@buenaparklibrary.org

L. Carole Jensen, President	Cheyenne Traut, President Pro Tem
5142 McComber Road	7661 Silver Street
Buena Park, CA 90621	Buena Park, CA 90621
Phone: (714) 826-4100	Phone: (714) 826-4100
Fax: (714) 826-5052	Fax: (714) 826-5052
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2024
Brenda Estrada, Secretary	Dr. Richard Rams, Trustee
7452 8th Street, #2	8581 Bel Air Street
Buena Park, CA 90621	Buena Park, CA 90620
Phone: (714) 826-4100	Phone: (714) 826-4100
Fax: (714) 826-5052	Fax: (714) 826-5052
Term Expires: 12/2026	Term Expires: 12/2026
Dr. Patricia Ganer, Trustee	
5522 Lockhaven Drive	
Buena Park, CA 90621	
Phone: (714) 826-4100	
Fax: (714) 826-5052	
Term Expires: 12/2024	

### **BUENA PARK LIBRARY DISTRICT**

The Buena Park Library District was officially formed on June 4, 1919, under the Education Code of California, Sections 19640-19664. This free public library, governed by a five-member elected Board of Trustees, serves a population of 84,000. The Library District offers a wide variety of library programs and services to appeal to children, teens and adults in our community including author talks, story times, science programs, and special events. The library collection consists of print books, books on CD, DVDs, music CDs, streaming video and audios, eBooks and eAudiobooks, and mobile hotspots. Library patrons can also access a variety of digital resources including encyclopedias and other databases with their library card. The Buena Park Library District is also a United States Passport Acceptance Facility and can provide passport services to eligible individuals.

### **Our Mission**

• The Buena Park Library is committed to providing free and equal access to information, programs and services to educate, entertain and enrich the lives of our diverse community.

### **Our Vision**

• The Buena Park Library is our community's center for discovery, lifelong learning, enjoyment, and connection with others.



# **CAPISTRANO BAY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT**

Address: 35000 Beach Road, Capistrano Beach, CA 92624

Phone: (949) 496-6576

Website: www.capobay.org

**General Manager**: Donal S. Russell **E-mail**: <a href="mailto:drussell@capobay.org">drussell@capobay.org</a>

# **Board Members:**

board Michibers.	
Patrick McNulty, President	Will Wiersig, Vice President
35000 Beach Road	35000 Beach Road
Capistrano Beach, CA 92624	Capistrano Beach, CA 92624
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 496-6576	Phone: (949) 496-6576
Email: cbd@capobay.org	Email: cbd@capobay.org
Term Expires: 12/2022	Term Expires: 12/2022
Felicia Lurner, Director	Brad Jenkins, Director
35000 Beach Road	35000 Beach Road
Capistrano Beach, CA 92624	Capistrano Beach, CA 92624
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 496-6576	Phone: (949) 496-6576
Email: cbd@capobay.org	Email: cbd@capobay.org
Term Expires: 12/2022	Term Expires: 12/2024
Ross Misher, Director	
35000 Beach Road	
Capistrano Beach, CA 92624	
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 496-6576	
Email: cbd@capobay.org	
Term Expires: 12/2024	

# **CAPISTRANO BAY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT**

This Community Services District was formed in December 1959 by Resolution of the Orange County Board of Supervisors in accordance with the provisions of Government Code Section 61600.

The District is responsible for providing a variety of municipal services to 196 residential properties located on the beach of Capistrano Bay. Those services include:

- ✓ Trash Collection
- ✓ Infrastructure Maintenance
- ✓ Street Lighting
- ✓ Flood Control
- ✓ Police & Security Services



# **COSTA MESA SANITARY DISTRICT**

Address: 290 Paularino Avenue, Costa Mesa, CA 92626

**Phone:** (949) 645-8400 **Fax:** (714) 540-1392

Web: www.cmsdca.gov

**General Manager:** Scott Carroll **E-mail:** scarroll@cmsdca.gov

Michael Scheafer, President, Div. 1	Arlene Schafer, Vice President, Div. 5
E-mail: mscheafer@cmsdca.gov	E-mail: aschafer@cmsdca.gov
Term Expires: 12/2026	Term Expires: 12/2026
Arthur Perry, Secretary, Div. 4	Robert Ooten, Vice Secretary, Div. 3
E-mail: aperry@cmsdca.gov	E-mail: booten@cmsdca.gov
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2026
Brett Eckles, Director, Div. 2	
E-mail: beckles@cmsdca.gov	
Term Expires: 12/2024	

### COSTA MESA SANITARY DISTRICT

The Costa Mesa Sanitary District (CMSD) is an independent special district formed in 1944 under the Sanitary District Act of 1923. Our boundaries encompass the city of Costa Mesa and small portions of Newport Beach and unincorporated Orange County, serving a population of approximately 118,000.

As a sanitary district, we are responsible for residential solid waste (trash) collection and its transmittal to recycling facilities for sorting, recycling and disposal. Additionally, we maintain a wastewater (sewer) collection system that collects and transmits wastewater to Orange County Sanitation District facilities for treatment and recycling. These core responsibilities are accomplished through a combination of public and private services, which include an in-house administrative and wastewater maintenance staff and a privately contracted trash hauler, attorney, and treasurer.

In addition to collecting and transporting solid waste and wastewater, CMSD offers several special programs as a benefit to customers:

- Large Item Collection Three complementary bulky item pickups per year, with up to ten items per pickup.
- Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) Collection Safe and free pickup of HHW, such as unwanted paint, batteries, motor oil, and pesticide at your doorstep.
- Residential Fats, Oils & Grease (FOG) Recycling Customers can soak up FOG with a
  napkin or paper towel and place it in the Organics Cart, along with food waste and
  green waste for recycling. Larger amounts of FOG can be cooled and collected in a
  sturdy container and placed in the Mixed Waste Cart for safe disposal.
- **Eco Expo** A free annual event hosted by CMSD where residents learn about sustainability best practices and walk away with tips and free tools to reduce their household waste.
- Sewer Inspection Rebate Program (SIRP) Residential customers can get rebates of up to \$500 to perform a proactive closed-circuit television video of their sewer lateral or install a clean-out.
- Shredding and Compost Giveaway Event An annual event for customers to avail of free paper shredding and pickup of 2 free 30-lb. bags of compost.
- Sustainability Star Program Residents and local businesses are highlighted on social media and in CMSD's quarterly newsletter for exemplifying sustainability in the community.
- **Christmas Tree Recycling** For a few weeks following Christmas, trees are collected and recycled into compost and renewable natural gas using anaerobic digestion technology.
- **GoCMSD App** Customers can quickly and easily report an issue or schedule a pickup request with the free GoCMSD smart phone and web app.
- Alkaline Battery Recycling Contest In an effort to educate youth about the importance of
  protecting the environment, CMSD sponsors an annual Alkaline Battery Recycling Contest
  among local schools. All participants receive monetary prizes ranging from \$100-\$1200.

Mission: To protect public health and the environment for current and future generations

Vision: Leading a community that is free from solid waste and wastewater pollution

Just Cause: Keeping our water environment pollution free



# **EAST ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT**

Address: 185 N. McPherson Road, Orange, CA 92869-3720

**Phone:** (714) 538-5815 **Fax:** (714) 538-0334

Web: www.eocwd.com

General Manager: David A. Youngblood

E-mail: <a href="mailto:dyoungblood@eocwd.com">dyoungblood@eocwd.com</a>

George A. Murdoch, Vice President
185 North McPherson Road
Orange, CA 92869
Phone: (714) 538-5815
E-mail: gmurdoch@eocwd.com
Term Expires: 12/2026
Marilyn Thoms, Director
185 North McPherson Road
Orange, CA 92869
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 538-5815
E-mail: mthoms@eocwd.com
Term Expires: 12/2026

### **EAST ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT**

The East Orange County Water District was formed in 1961 (under County Water District Law, Section 30,000; et seq.) to provide water imported to the 10 square mile area within its boundaries. The District presently serves wholesale water to a population estimated at 100,000 located in the central foothill area of Orange County approximately 30 miles south of the City of Los Angeles. The District also provides retail water service to approximately 5,000 residents of unincorporated area within its service area.

### WHOLESALE OPERATIONS

The Wholesale District reservoirs and pipeline transmission systems annually deliver an average of 6 million gallons of water per day to five sub-agencies: 1) City of Tustin 2) Golden State Water Company 3) City of Orange 4) Irvine Ranch Water District and 5) the District's own Retail Zone customers. All of the sub-agencies use groundwater to supplement the imported water.

### **RETAIL OPERATIONS**

In 1985, the District was approached by the County of Orange to take over the operation of their small Retail Water Works System #8. This transfer was completed in July 1985, and the now renamed "Retail Zone" moved the District into the field of retail water operations (supplying water directly to the consumer).

The East Orange County Water District Retail Zone covers an area of about 600 acres in unincorporated Orange County between the cities of Orange and Tustin. As of 2012, the District serves a population of about 5,000 through a system of 1,209 service connections. Average annual water use for the past eight years is about 800,000 gallons per year.

### **WASTEWATER OPERATIONS**

In 2016, the District took over operations of OC San's Area 7 Local Sewer System. The sewer system encompasses about 7,700 acres and includes portions of the City of Orange, the City of Tustin and unincorporated communities of Lemon Heights, North Tustin, Cowan Heights, and Panorama Heights. The system serves an estimated population of 81,000 people.

### **GENERAL**

The governing body of the EOCWD is comprised of an elected five member Board of Directors. The registered voters in the District elect board members at large for alternating four-year terms. The Board of Directors appoints a General Manager to direct the operations of the Wholesale and Retail Zone systems.



# **EL TORO WATER DISTRICT**

**Address:** 24251 Los Alisos Blvd., Lake Forest, CA 92630 **Mailing Address:** P.O. Box 4000, Laguna Hills, CA 92654-4000

**Phone:** (949) 837-7050 **Fax:** (949) 837-7092

Web: www.etwd.com

**General Manager:** Dennis Cafferty **E-mail:** dcafferty@etwd.com

Board Wellibers.	
Mark Monin, President	Mike Gaskins, Vice President
3371 Punta Alta, Unit 3-E	24251 Los Alisos Blvd.
Laguna Woods, CA 92637	Lake Forest, CA 92630
Phone: (949) 939-6612	<b>Phone:</b> (949) 837-7050
E-mail: mmonin@etwd.com	E-mail: mgaskins@etwd.com
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2026
Fred Adjarian, Director	Kathryn Freshley, Director
24251 Los Alisos Blvd.	24251 Los Alisos Blvd.
Lake Forest, CA 92630	Lake Forest, CA 92630
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 837-7050	<b>Phone:</b> (949) 837-7050
E-mail: fadjarian@etwd.com	E-mail: kfreshley@etwd.com
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2026
Kay Havens, Director	
24251 Los Alisos Blvd.	
Lake Forest, CA 92630	
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 837-7050	
E-mail: khavens@etwd.com	
Term Expires: 12/2024	

### **EL TORO WATER DISTRICT**

El Toro Water District (ETWD) was formed on September 26, 1960 by the landowners of the District under the laws applicable to California Water Districts (Division 13, Section 34000 et seq. of the Water Code of the State of California). In the past, the District served as a public wholesale water agency providing water for agriculture and ranching purposes in addition to supplying one privately owned retail water and sewer company. In September 1983, ETWD purchased the assets of the privately owned utility to become a full retail water and sewer service provider.

ETWD provides water, sewer and recycled water service to an approximate population of 50,000 people, residing in five cities including all of the City of Laguna Woods and portions of the cities of Mission Viejo, Laguna Hills, Aliso Viejo and Lake Forest.

The District's total annual potable water demand is approximately 7,000 acre feet provided through the District's 8,285 residential and 1,220 commercial, irrigation, industrial and institutional service connections.

The District's Water Recycling Plant treats, on average, 3.6 million gallons per day of tributary wastewater and currently recycles approximately 1,500 acre feet per year for beneficial reuse.



# **EMERALD BAY SERVICE DISTRICT**

Address: 600 Emerald Bay, Laguna Beach, CA 92651

**Phone:** (949) 494-8572 **Fax:** (949) 497-0982 **Web:** http://www.ebservicedistrict.com

**General Manager:** Michael P. Dunbar **E-mail:** mdunbar@ebservicedistrict.com

# **Board Members:**

John Marconi, President
241 Emerald Bay
Laguna Beach, CA 92651
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 494-8572
lames Flynn, Treasurer
265 Emerald Bay
Laguna Beach, CA 92651
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 494-8572
Dan Hoefflin, Secretary
911 Emerald Bay
Laguna Beach, CA 92651
Phone: (949) 494-8572
Phone: (949) 494-8572  James Flynn, Treasurer  265 Emerald Bay  Laguna Beach, CA 92651  Phone: (949) 494-8572  Dan Hoefflin, Secretary  911 Emerald Bay  Laguna Beach, CA 92651

### **EMERALD BAY SERVICE DISTRICT**

The Emerald Bay Service District was formed in 1961 in accordance with the Community Services District Law of the State of California. The District is located near Laguna Beach, in unincorporated Orange County, within the community of Emerald Bay.

The District is governed by a five member Board of Directors. Voters within the geographic boundaries of the District elect the Board. The District serves an approximate population of 2,000 within 150 acres.

The District provides sewer, water, street improvement for hydrology and flood control, emergency preparedness, security and law enforcement and parks and recreation services. The District is a member of the Municipal Water District of Orange County (MWDOC) and a member of the South Orange County Wastewater Authority (SOCWA).



# **IRVINE RANCH WATER DISTRICT**

Address: 15600 Sand Canyon Ave., Irvine, CA 92618-3102 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 57000, Irvine, CA 92619-7000

**Phone:** (949) 453-5300 **Fax:** (888) 510-5017

Web: www.irwd.com

Twitter: <a href="http://twitter.com/IRWDnews">http://twitter.com/IRWDnews</a>

Facebook: <a href="http://www.facebook.com/pages/Irvine-CA/Irvine-Ranch-">http://www.facebook.com/pages/Irvine-CA/Irvine-Ranch-</a>

Water-District/96675272108

General Manager: Paul Cook

**Phone:** (949) 453-5590 **E-mail:** cook@irwd.com

Karen McLaughlin, Vice President
19 Sweet Rain, Irvine, CA 92614
Phone: (949) 453-5300
E-mail: boardmail@irwd.com
Term Expires: 11/2024
John B. Withers, Director
16 Redonda Irvine, CA 92620
Phone: (949) 861-1250
Fax: (949) 252-8911
E-mail: boardmail@irwd.com
Term Expires: 11/2024

### **IRVINE RANCH WATER DISTRICT**

The Irvine Ranch Water District, established in 1961, provides high-quality drinking water, reliable wastewater management, ground-breaking recycled water programs, and environmentally-sound urban runoff treatment to more than 390,000 residents in Central Orange County. IRWD encompasses approximately 181 square miles extending from the Pacific Coast to the foothills, and serves the city of Irvine and portions of Costa Mesa, Lake Forest, Newport Beach, Orange, Tustin and several unincorporated areas of Orange County.

IRWD continuously strives to achieve greater customer satisfaction, increased reliability and resource conservation, and to build excellent relationships within the community. As an independent special district, organized under the California Water District Code, IRWD is governed by a five member, publicly elected board of directors.

### Water Supply Portfolio

IRWD manages a diverse water supply which ensures reliable supplies during times of drought, regulatory constraints and emergencies, that helps to keep rates low. The IRWD water supply comes from local groundwater, recycled water, imported water, and local surface water. IRWD is a leader in the area of recycled water, and meets roughly 27,000 acre-feet of the service area's water demands with recycled water. Every gallon of recycled water used results in a gallon of drinking water that can be saved for potable uses. Using recycled water extends drinking water supplies and reduces reliance on costly imported water supplies, helping to improve water supply reliability.

### IRWD uses recycled water for:

- Agricultural and landscape irrigation including parks, school grounds, golf courses, freeway landscaping and common areas managed by homeowner associations
- Landscape irrigation on large residential lots
- Industrial purposes such as concrete mixing and cooling towers
- More than 60 dual-plumbed office buildings

## Water Use Efficiency

IRWD also offers cutting-edge conservation and water use efficiency programs so customers have the tools needed to use water wisely. The District employs a unique allocation-based billing structure that rewards customers for conserving water. Since its implementation in 1991, the allocation-based rate structure has help IRWD customers increase their water use efficiency. The result is that over the last twenty years, IRWD customers have significantly reduced their average daily water use.

### **Mission Statement**

"The mission of Irvine Ranch Water District, a public agency, is to provide high quality water and sewer services in an efficient, cost effective, and environmentally sensitive manner which produces a high level of customer satisfaction"



# **MESA WATER DISTRICT (Mesa Water®)**

Address: 1965 Placentia Avenue, Costa Mesa, CA 92627

Phone: (949) 631-1200 Fax: (949) 574-1036

Web: MesaWater.org

General Manager: Paul E. Shoenberger, P.E.

E-mail: PaulS@MesaWater.org

Shawn Dewane, Vice President
274 Albert Place
Costa Mesa, CA 92627
Phone: (949) 631-7200
Fax: (949) 631-7272
Term Expires: 2022
James R. Fisler, Director
1700 Palau Place
Costa Mesa, CA 92626
Phone: (714) 423-4351
Fax: (949) 574-1036
Term Expires: 2024

### **MESA WATER DISTRICT**

Founded on January 1, 1960, Mesa Water District (Mesa Water®) is an AAA-rated independent special district that provides high-quality, affordable, safe water to 108,000 customers in an 18-square-mile area in Orange County, Calif. Mesa Water® serves most of Costa Mesa, parts of Newport Beach, and some unincorporated areas of Orange County including John Wayne Airport, with water that meets or surpasses all Federal and State drinking water regulations.

Due to the District's improved Mesa Water Reliability Facility (MWRF) – which returned to service in 2012 – Mesa Water® meets 100 percent of its community's water needs with locally-sourced water as the main supply, and imported water as the backup supply. This is unique for water providers in Orange County and Southern California, and ensures drought- resilience for Mesa Water's service area for the next hundred years or more.

With over 24,000 service connections and approximately 350 miles of pipeline, Mesa Water® delivers approximately 17,500 AF/YR, with potable water produced from groundwater wells and non-potable (recycled) water purchased from the Orange County Water District (OCWD). Mesa Water® also has the option of purchasing potable water from the Municipal Water District of Orange County (MWDOC).

Mesa Water's revenues result solely from its activities as a water utility; no tax revenues of any kind are received. Mesa Water® is also one of the more <u>operationally efficient</u> public water agencies in Orange County, based on expenditures per capita.

Mesa Water® practices perpetual infrastructure renewal and replacement which has resulted in the District achieving one of the lowest rates of water loss among North American water systems. By offering voluntary water use efficiency programs and water awareness education and outreach, Mesa Water® has already met the 20x2020 water <u>conservation</u> mandate.

Mesa Water® is governed by a publicly elected five-member <u>Board of Directors</u> whose members serve overlapping four-year terms. Each director represents one of five geographic Mesa Water divisions of approximately equal population.

Mesa Water's Board elects one of its members to serve as <u>President</u>, and another to serve as <u>Vice President</u>. The Board also appoints the <u>General Manager</u>, District Secretary, and District Treasurer. The General Manager is responsible for the day-to-day operations and administration, in accordance with the Board's policies.

Mesa Water® recruits and retains highly experienced, talented employees committed to professional excellence in performing their work for the District. Mesa Water® provides excellent customer service with 90 percent approval rating, from customers who know the District as their water provider, according to a recent <u>survey</u>.

For more information, visit www.MesaWater.org, email info@MesaWater.org, or call (949) 631-1200



# **MIDWAY CITY SANITARY DISTRICT**

Address: 14451 Cedarwood Avenue, Westminster, CA 92683

**Phone:** (714) 893-3553 **Fax:** (714) 891-8624

**E-mail:** <u>info@mcsandst.com</u> **Web:** <u>www.mcsandst.com</u>

**General Manager:** Kenneth J. Robbins **E-mail:** <u>krobbins@mcsandst.com</u>

Tyler Diep, President	Mark Nguyen, President Pro-Tem
14451 Cedarwood Avenue	14451 Cedarwood Avenue
Westminster, CA 92683	Westminster, CA 92683
Phone: (714) 893-3553	Phone: (714) 893-3553
Fax: (714) 891-8624	Fax: (714) 891-8624
E-mail: info@mcsandst.com	Email: info@mcsandst.com
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2026
Andrew Nguyen, Secretary	Chi Charlie Nguyen, Treasurer
14362 Bushard Street Space 20	14451 Cedarwood Avenue
Westminster, CA 92683	Westminster, CA 92683
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 333-0799	Phone: (714) 576-4330
Fax: (714) 891-8624	Fax: (714) 891-8624
E-mail: info@mcsandst.com	E-mail: charliemcsd@gmail.com
Term Expires: 12/2026	Term Expires: 12/2024
Sergio Contreras, Secretary/Treasurer Pro-Tem	
13291 Jasperson Way	
Westminster, CA 92683	
Phone: (714) 893-3553	
Fax: (714) 891-8624	
E-mail: sergiocontrerasjr@yahoo.com	
Term Expires: 12/2026	

### **MIDWAY CITY SANITARY DISTRICT**

The Midway City Sanitary District was formed in 1939 under the Sanitary Act of the California Health and Safety Code. It is celebrating its 84<sup>th</sup> year of quality service to the residents of Westminster and Midway City.

Through a dedicated staff of 30, the District provides refuse collection and sewer service to more than 103,000 residents in the City of Westminster and the unincorporated county area known as Midway City. Committed to superior public service, the District implemented automated refuse collection and instituted an innovative recycling program. This action improved customer service, cut costs, and greatly reduced waste disposal at County landfills – all with a significantly smaller and more efficient staff.

### Mission Statement

"The Board of Directors and Employees of Midway City Sanitary District work diligently to provide sewer and solid waste services to the residents of the District. Our top priority is to accomplish this in an ethical, efficient, and cost-effective manner that will protect the health and safety of those we serve"



# **MOULTON NIGUEL WATER DISTRICT**

Address: 26161 Gordon Road, Laguna Hills, CA 92653 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 30203, Laguna Niguel, CA 92607

Phone: (949) 831-2500 Fax: (949) 643-2489

Web: www.mnwd.com

General Manager: Joone Lopez E-mail: <a href="mailto:jlopez@mnwd.com">jlopez@mnwd.com</a>

board iviembers:	
Brian Probolsky, President	Duane Cave, Vice President
26161 Gordon Road	26161 Gordon Road
Laguna Hills, CA 92653	Laguna Hills, CA 92653
Phone: (949) 831-2500	Phone: (949) 831-2500
Fax: (949) 643-2489	Fax: (949) 643-2489
Term Expires: 11/2024	Term Expires: 11/2024
Donald R. Froelich, Vice President	Sherry Wanninger, Director
26161 Gordon Road	26161 Gordon Road
Laguna Hills, CA 92653	Laguna Hills, CA 92653
Phone: (949) 831-2500	Phone: (949) 831-2500
Fax: (949) 643-2489	Fax: (949) 643-2489
Term Expires: 11/2022	Term Expires: 11/2024
Richard S. Fiore, Director	William "Bill" Moorhead, Director
26161 Gordon Road	26161 Gordon Road
Laguna Hills, CA 92653	Laguna Hills, CA 92653
Phone: (949) 831-2500	Phone: (949) 831-2500
Fax: (949) 643-2489	Fax: (949) 643-2489
Term Expires: 11/2024	Term Expires: 11/2022
Diane Rifkin, Director	
26161 Gordon Road	
Laguna Hills, CA 92653	
Phone: (949) 831-2500	
Fax: (949) 643-2489	
Term Expires: 11/2022	

### **MOULTON NIGUEL WATER DISTRICT**

In 1960, the land encompassed by the Moulton Niguel Water District held a total population of eight. The prudent landowners found their sparse underground water supply depleting and, foreseeing the dramatic changes in development in store for their agricultural lands, formed Moulton Niguel Water District as a California Water Districton November 16, 1960. Then, in 1961, the District entered into several agreements with surrounding water agencies to bring a reliable supply of water to the area.

The District joined other surrounding districts to participate in the construction of an additional source of treated water, the Diemer Intertie (Allen-McColloch Pipeline), in 1981. Today, Moulton Niguel Water District is able to serve the water and wastewater needs of residents within Laguna Niguel and portions of the Aliso Viejo, Mission Viejo, Laguna Hills, and Dana Point areas.

From an original population of eight, the District currently services more than 170,000 residents by means of an elaborate system consisting of over 54,000 potable water connections, 39 pump stations, 28 potable water reservoirs storing a combined capacity of 72 million gallons of water, and over 700 miles of potable water pipelines.

The Board of Directors of the District elected to become a major participant in the Joint Regional Wastewater Treatment Plant, located in Laguna Niguel, where wastewater is recycled for irrigation purposes and for use in open areas such as golf courses, parks and slopes. The District maintains 148 miles of recycled water pipelines and 12 recycled water reservoirs. In addition to the potable and recycled water pipelines and facilities, the District also maintains 537 miles of sewer pipelines, and over 50,000 sewer service connections.



# MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT OF ORANGE COUNTY

**Address:** 18700 Ward Street, Fountain Valley, CA 92708 **Mailing Address:** P.O. Box 20895, Fountain Valley, CA 92728

Phone: (714) 963-305 Fax: (714) 964-9389

Web: www.mwdoc.com

Twitter: http://twitter.com/MWDOC

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/pages/Municipal-Water-

District-of-Orange-County/122742807774775

**General Manager:** Harvey De La Torre **E-mail:** <a href="mailto:hdelatorre@mwdoc.com">hdelatorre@mwdoc.com</a>

	·
Megan Yoo Schneider, President	Robert R. McVicker, Vice President
25522 Purple Sage Lane	17420 Walnut Street
San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675	Fountain Valley, CA 92708
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 278-5761	Phone: (714) 963-3058
Fax: (714) 964-9389	Fax: (714) 964-9389
E-mail: mschneider@mwdoc.com	E-mail: bmcvicker@mwdoc.com
Larry D. Dick, Director	Jeffery M. Thomas, Director
5223 East Playano	2831 Watson
Orange, CA 92867	Tustin, CA 92782
Phone: (714) 534-1224 (Bus.)	Phone: (714) 544-1352
Fax: (714) 534-2354	Fax: (714) 964-9389
E-mail:  dick@mwdoc.com	E-mail: jmthomas@mwdoc.com
Al Nederhood, Director	Randy Crane, Director
17025 Brooklyn Avenue	18700 Ward Street
Yorba Linda, CA 92886	Fountain Valley, CA 92708
Phone: (714) 963-3058	Phone: (714) 593-5025
Fax: (714) 964-9389	Fax: (714) 964-9389
E-mail: anederhood@mwdoc.com	E-mail: rcrane@mwdoc.com
Karl W. Seckel, Director	Metropolitan Water District Representatives:
1961 Aliso Avenue	<ul> <li>Linda Ackerman</li> </ul>
Costa Mesa, CA 92627	Karl Seckel
<b>Phone</b> : (714) 963-3058	Larry D. Dick
Fax: (714) 964-9389	Dennis Erdman
E-mail: karls@mwdoc.com	

### MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT OF ORANGE COUNTY

The Municipal Water District of Orange County (MWDOC) is a wholesale water supplier and resource planning agency. Our efforts focus on sound planning and appropriate investments in water supply development, water use efficiency, public information, legislative advocacy, water education, and emergency preparedness. MWDOC's service area covers all of Orange County, with the exception of the cities of Anaheim, Fullerton, and Santa Ana. The district serves Orange County through 27 retail water agencies.

Local water supplies meet nearly half of Orange County's total water demand. To meet the remaining demand, MWDOC purchases imported water – from northern California and the Colorado River – through the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (Metropolitan). They deliver this water to its 28 client agencies, who provide retail water services to the public.

The Municipal Water District of Orange County is committed to providing a reliable supply of high quality water for Orange County. Working closely with Metropolitan and client agencies, the staff looks for opportunities to improve Orange County's water resources and reliability. By integrating local planning challenges and regional stakeholder partnerships, MWDOC maximizes water system reliability and overall system efficiencies. The district works to expand Orange County's water supply portfolio by providing planning and local resource development in the areas of recycled water, groundwater, ocean water, and conservation. One example of these efforts is the South Orange Coastal Ocean Desalination Project, which seeks to develop south Orange County's local water supplies. Providing client agencies with value-added services, the district offers assistance on demand projections, mapping, urban water management planning, rate structure development, and water shortage mitigation plans.

MWDOC is governed by a seven-member Board of Directors. Each director is elected by the public to represent a specific portion of Orange County. MWDOC also appoints four representatives to advocate the interests of Orange County on the Metropolitan Board. MWDOC is the third largest Metropolitan member agency and holds key leadership positions on the Board of Directors that oversee policy development, strategy, and implementation.

### **Mission Statement**

"To provide reliable, high-quality supplies from MWD and other sources to meet present and future needs, at an equitable and economical cost, and to promote water use efficiency for all of Orange County"



# **ORANGE COUNTY CEMETERY DISTRICT**

Address: 25751 Trabuco Road, Lake Forest, CA 92630

**Phone:** (949) 951-9102 **Fax:** (949) 951-0236

Web: <a href="https://www.occemeterydistrict.com">www.occemeterydistrict.com</a>

**General Manager:** Tim Deutsch **E-mail:** <u>t.deutsch@orccd.com</u>

Maribel Marroquin, Vice-Chair
25751 Trabuco Road
Lake Forest, CA 92630
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 951-9102
E-mail: maribel@maribelmarroquin.com
Term Expires: 1/2026
Vladimir Anderson, Trustee
25751 Trabuco Road
Lake Forest, CA 92630
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 951-9102
E-mail: vladimiraanderson408@gmail.com
Term Expires: 1/2026

### ORANGE COUNTY CEMETERY DISTRICT

The Orange County Cemetery District is an independent special district governed by an appointed Board of Trustees who serve fixed four-year terms. The District operates under the provisions of the State Health and Safety Code sections 9000 et.seq.

The three cemeteries owned and operated by the District are among the County's oldest and most established, with each having recorded burials prior to 1900.

Although privately owned in the beginning, the cemeteries were formed into separate independent districts in 1926. In 1985, the districts were consolidated under one governing board to create the Orange County Cemetery District. The District, with a combined area of approximately 69 acres, encompasses the entire county and includes the El Toro Memorial Park, Santa Ana Cemetery and Anaheim Cemetery. The District is working on the development of a fourth cemetery which will be location in Anaheim Hills.

The mission of the District, achieved through the efforts of 27 dedicated employees, is to manage and maintain Orange County's public cemeteries in a manner that preserves their beauty, dignity, historical and cultural values, and offers affordable interment services for county residents.



# ORANGE COUNTY MOSQUITO AND VECTOR CONTROL DISTRICT

Address: 13001 Garden Grove Blvd., Garden Grove, CA 92843

Phone: (714) 971-2421 Fax: (714) 971-3940

Web: www.ocvector.org

Twitter: twitter.com/OCVector

Facebook: facebook.com/OCVectorControl Instagram: instagram.com/ocvectorcontrol

**District Manager:** Lora Young E-Mail: <a href="mailto:lyoung@ocvector.org">lyoung@ocvector.org</a>

# ORANGE COUNTY MOSQUITO AND VECTOR CONTROL DISTRICT 2024 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

### **2024 Executive Officers**

PRESIDENT: Craig Green, Placentia VICE-PRESIDENT: Cecilia Hupp, Brea

**SECRETARY:** Robert Ruesch, Mission Viejo

**TRUSTEE REPRESENTS** 

Richard Hurt Aliso Viejo Anaheim Carlos Leon Cecilia Hupp Brea

Joyce Ahn Buena Park William Turpit Costa Mesa Lisa Fernandez **County of Orange** 

**Bonnie Peat** Cypress John Gabbard Dana Point Kim Constantine Fountain Valley

Shana Charles **Fullerton** Stephanie Klopfenstein Garden Grove Pat Burns **Huntington Beach** 

Irvine

Tammy Kim Mark Orgill Laguna Beach Erica Pezold Laguna Hills Gene Johns Laguna Niguel Shari L. Horne Laguna Woods La Habra James Gomez Robert Pequeño Lake Forest Debbie S. Baker La Palma Tanya Doby Los Alamitos

Robert Ruesch Mission Viejo Erik Weigand **Newport Beach** Jonathan Dumitru Orange

Craig Green Rancho Santa Margarita April Josephson

Steve Knoblock San Clemente

Placentia

# TRUSTEE

John Taylor Nelida Mendoza Nathan Steele Gary Taylor Rebecca Gomez Crystal Miles Amy Phan West Peggy Huang

# **REPRESENTS**

San Juan Capistrano Santa Ana Seal Beach Stanton Tustin Villa Park Westminster Yorba Linda

### **ORANGE COUNTY MOSQUITO AND VECTOR CONTROL DISTRICT**

The Orange County Mosquito and Vector Control District (OCMVCD) was established in 1947, originally as the Orange County Mosquito Abatement District. The District is responsible for protecting the growing population of Orange County from mosquitoes and mosquito-borne diseases, Red Imported Fire Ants (RIFA), rats, flies, and other vectors.

As of 2022, the Orange County Mosquito and Vector Control District employs 69 full time employees. The District encompasses all of Orange County's over 800 square miles and is governed by a board of trustees consisting of a representative from each of the 34 cities as well one from the County of Orange.

The mission of the Orange County Mosquito and Vector Control District is to educate and protect Orange County from vectors and prevention of vector-borne diseases in an environmentally responsible manner.

For more information, please visit the Districts website at www.ocvector.org.



# **ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT**

Address: 18700 Ward Street, Fountain Valley, CA 92708

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 8300, Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300

**Phone:** (714) 378-3200 **Web:** <u>www.ocwd.com</u>

Twitter: http://twitter.com/OCWDWaterNews

**General Manager:** Mike Markus **E-mail:** mmarkus@ocwd.com

Stephen R. Sheldon, President	Cathy Green, 1 <sup>st</sup> Vice President
P.O. Box 8300	P.O. Box 8300
Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300	Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300
Phone: (714) 777-9400	Phone: (877) 567-1776
E-mail: ssheldon@ocwd.com	E-mail: cgreen@ocwd.com
Tri Ta, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Vice President	Dina L. Nguyen, Director
P.O. Box 8300	P.O. Box 8300
Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300	Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300
Phone: (714) 765-5247	Phone: (714) 657-2425
E-mail: tta@ocwd.com	E-mail: dnguyen@ocwd.com
Denis R. Bilodeau, Director	Roger C. Yoh, Director
P.O. Box 8300	P.O. Box 8300
Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300	Fountain Valley, CA 92708-8300
Phone: (714) 897-2039	Phone: (714) 277-8988
E-mail: dbilodeau@ocwd.com	E-mail: ryoh@ocwd.com
Nelida Mendoza, Director	Kelly E. Rowe, Director
P.O. Box 8300	P.O. Box 8300
Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300	Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300
Phone: (714) 378-3200	Phone: (714) 765-5247
E-mail: nmendoza@santa-ana.org	E-mail: krowe@ocwd.com
Harry S. Sidhu, Director	Bruce Whitaker, Director
P.O. Box 8300	P.O. Box 8300
Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300	Fountain Valley, CA 92728-8300
Phone: (714) 765-5247	<b>Phone:</b> (714) 378-3200
E-mail: hsidhu@ocwd.com	E-mail: bwwhitaker@live.com

### **ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT**

Orange County Water District is a special water agency created by the California Legislature in 1933 to maintain and manage the groundwater basin under northern Orange County. The groundwater basin managed by OCWD supplies approximately 75% of the water needs to more than 2.3 million residents in the cities of Anaheim, Buena Park, Cypress, Costa Mesa, Fountain Valley, Fullerton, Garden Grove, Huntington and Newport Beach, Irvine, La Palma, Los Alamitos, Orange, Placentia, Santa Ana, Seal Beach, Stanton, Tustin, Villa Park, Westminster and Yorba Linda.



# **PLACENTIA LIBRARY DISTRICT**

Address: 411 E. Chapman Ave, Placentia, CA 92870

**Phone:** (714) 528-1906

Web: www.placentialibrary.org

**Library Director:** Jeanette Contreras **E-mail:** jcontreras@placentialibrary.org

### **Board Members:**

Board Wembers:	
Jo-Anne W. Martin, President	Gayle Carline, Secretary
411 E. Chapman Avenue	411 E. Chapman Avenue
Placentia, CA 92870	Placentia, CA 92870
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 528-1925 ext. 200	<b>Phone:</b> (714) 528-1925 ext. 200
E-mail: jmartin@placentialibrary.org	E-mail: gcarline@placentialibrary.org
Sherri Dahl, Trustee	Hilaire Shioura, Trustee
411 E. Chapman Ave.	411 E. Chapman Avenue
Placentia, CA 92870	Placentia, CA 92870
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 528-1925 ext. 200	<b>Phone:</b> (714) 528-1925 ext. 200
E-mail: sdahl@placentialibrary.org	E-mail: hshioura@placentialibrary.org
Al Shkoler, Trustee	
411 E. Chapman Avenue	
Placentia, CA 92870	
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 528-1925 ext. 200	
E-mail: ashkoler@placentialibrary.org	

### **PLACENTIA LIBRARY DISTRICT**

Founded on September 5, 1919, before Placentia was incorporated as a city, Placentia Library District will celebrate its Centennial in 2019.

### **Mission Statement**

"Placentia Library District provides lifelong learning and reading opportunities that inspire, open minds, and bring our community together"



# **ROSSMOOR COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT**

**Address:** 3001 Blume Drive, Rossmoor, CA 90720 **Phone:** (562) 430-3707 **Fax:** (562) 431-3710

Web: www.rossmoor-csd.org

Instagram: http://instagram.com/RossmoorCSD

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/RossmoorCommunityServicesDistrict

**General Manager:** Joe Mendoza **E-mail:** <u>imendoza@rossmoor-csd.org</u>

Michael Maynard, President	Tony DeMarco, 1 <sup>st</sup> Vice President
3001 Blume Drive	3001 Blume Drive
Rossmoor, CA 90720	Rossmoor, CA 90720
<b>Phone:</b> (562) 430-3700	<b>Phone:</b> (562) 430-3700
Fax: (562) 431-3710	Fax: (562) 431-3710
E-mail: mmaynard@rossmoor-csd.org	E-mail: tdemarco@rossmoor-csd.org
Jo Shade, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Vice President	Jeffrey Barke, Director
3001 Blume Drive	3001 Blume Drive
Rossmoor, CA 90720	Rossmoor, CA 90720
<b>Phone:</b> (562) 430-3700	<b>Phone:</b> (562) 430-3700
Fax: (562) 431-3710	Fax: (562) 431-3710
Email: jshade@rossmoor-csd.org	Email: jbarke@rossmoor-csd.org
Nathan Searles, Director	
3001 Blume Drive	
Rossmoor, CA 90720	
<b>Phone:</b> (562) 430-3700	
Fax: (562) 431-3710	
E-mail: nsearles@rossmoor-csd.org	

### ROSSMOOR COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

### **HISTORY:**

In the early 1980s the County was faced with a sizeable deficit in County Service Area 21. Rossmoor had three choices: Cut services, consolidate CSA 21 with other CSAs in the county, or form an independent CSD for Rossmoor. After considerable study by a citizens group, it was recommended that Rossmoor voters approve the formation of a Community Services District, which would be the most advantageous choice financially for Rossmoor. A Special District has many of the powers of a city with the notable exception of land-use planning.

The RCSD was formed in November 1986 as a result of a general election of Rossmoor voters to replace the Rossmoor County Service Area No. 21 (CSA 21). At that election, a majority of Rossmoor voters approved an order adopted on June 25, 1986 by the Board of Supervisors of Orange County to form the RCSD and concurrently dissolve the Rossmoor CSA 21, to establish that the boundaries of RCSD would be the entire territory of the unincorporated Rossmoor Community, that the RCSD would be the successor agency to the Rossmoor CSA 21 and take over the assets and assume all liabilities and obligations of the Rossmoor CSA 21, and to elect a five member Board of Directors for RCSD.

### **POWERS GRANTED IN 1986:**

The Powers granted to the RCSD were: public recreation facilities and services, street lighting, road rights-of-way services, sewer services and, subject to the consent of the County of Orange, the collection and disposal of garbage or refuse matter. They included the specific services previously provided by Rossmoor CSA 21 which were: local park development and maintenance, road related landscape maintenance, street sweeping and community center/recreation programs. At that time, this included Rossmoor Park, the mini-parks and Montecito Center. In November 1990, the Rossmoor voters approved a ballot measure to acquire Rush School and surrounding grounds and to tax themselves to pay for one or more bonds to acquire the property.

Today, approximately 10,500 residents make their home in this unincorporated bedroom community located behind a signature brick wall situated between the cities of Seal Beach and Los Alamitos. The Special District of Rossmoor is governed by a five member Board of Directors, who are elected by the residents of Rossmoor and operates under the supervision of a General Manager. Rossmoor is known for its splendid urban forest, beautiful homes and strong family values.



# **ROSSMOOR/LOS ALAMITOS AREA SEWER DISTRICT**

Address: 3243 Katella Avenue, Los Alamitos, CA 90720

**Phone:** (562) 431-2223 **Fax:** (562) 430-3691

Web: www.rlasd.org

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/pages/RossmoorLos-

Alamitos-Area-Sewer-District/125445570895684

General Manager, Secretary/Treasurer: Sarah Borbon

Phone: (562) 431-2223 Cell:

E-mail: <a href="mailto:losalsewerdistrict@gmail.com">losalsewerdistrict@gmail.com</a>

Van Jew, President	John L. Stea, Vice President
3243 Katella Avenue	3243 Katella Avenue
Los Alamitos, CA 90720	Los Alamitos, CA 90720
Phone: (562)431-2223	Phone: (562)431-2223
E-mail: vanjew@yahoo.com	E-mail: johnLstea@gmail.com
David Boyer, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Vice President	William Poe, Board Member
3243 Katella Avenue	3243 Katella Avenue
Los Alamitos, CA 90720	Los Alamitos, CA 90720
Phone: (562)431-2223	Phone: (562)431-2223
E-mail: boyerdave1961@gmail.com	E-mail: bpoe62@gmail.com
Dean Grose, Board Member	
3243 Katella Avenue	
Los Alamitos, CA 90720	
Phone: (562)431-2223	
E-mail: deanlosal@gmail.com	

### **ROSSMOOR / LOS ALAMITOS AREA SEWER DISTRICT**

The Rossmoor / Los Alamitos Area Sewer District was founded in 1952 to provide wastewater collection and disposal in West Orange County. It is one of the area's oldest local governments. At the time, the community of Los Alamitos was unincorporated. The lack of a sewage collection system and local septic tank failures caused serious problems for residents and restricted development. A method had to be found to provide a public wastewater collection and disposal system.

By 1952, citizens in the area voted overwhelmingly in favor of bonds for construction of an adequate sewer system to replace the outdated septic tanks. Agreements were reached with other agencies to receive the Los Alamitos wastewater and treat it.

Major annexations made in 1954 and 1960 added the Rossmoor residential development and the nearby Naval Base.

Today the District services over 8,000 sewer connections. The 54-mile system covers over 4,000 acres and consists of pipelines ranging from 8-18 inches in diameter, installed along the public right-of-way. Major trunks run along Foster Road, Los Alamitos Boulevard, and Katella Avenue. The system discharges into the Orange County Sanitation District for treatment.



# SANTA MARGARITA WATER DISTRICT

**Address:** 26111 Antonio Pkwy, Rancho Santa Margarita, CA 92688 **Mailing Address:** P.O. Box 7005, Mission Viejo, CA 92690-7005

Phone: (949) 459-6400 Fax: (949) 459-6463

Web: www.smwd.com

Twitter: <a href="http://twitter.com/SMWDwater">http://twitter.com/SMWDwater</a>

Facebook: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/smwdwater">https://www.facebook.com/smwdwater</a>

General Manager: Daniel R. Ferons

Phone: (949) 459-6507 Fax: (949) 459-6463 E-mail: danf@smwd.com

Frank Ury, President Phone: (949) 459-6507 (Bus.) Fax: (949) 459-6463 E-mail: franku@smwd.com Term Expires: 11/2024	Saundra Jacobs, Vice President  Phone: (949) 459-6507 (Bus.)  Fax: (949) 459-6463  E-mail: saundraj@smwd.com  Term Expires: 11/2026
Charles T. Gibson, Director Phone: (949) 459-6507 (Bus.) Fax: (949) 459-6463 E-mail: charlesg@smwd.com Term Expires: 11/2024	Betty H. Olson, Director Phone: (949) 459-6507 (Bus.) Fax: (949) 459-6463 E-mail: bettyo@smwd.com Term Expires: 11/2024
Laura Freese, Director Phone: (949) 459-6507 (Bus.) Fax: (949) 459-6463 E-mail: lauraf@smwd.com Term Expires: 11/2026	

#### SANTA MARGARITA WATER DISTRICT

The Santa Margarita Water District (SMWD) was established in 1964 as a landowner district (Section 35306 of the California Water Code) by a group of ranchers who wanted to create a reliable source of water for their cattle. South Orange County was primarily rural then, and SMWD provided water to more cows than people.

Today, the District is the second-largest in Orange County, providing water and sewer service for more than 155,000 people who live in the City of Rancho Santa Margarita and the communities of Coto de Caza and Ladera Ranch as well as Talega in San Clemente and a portion of Mission Viejo. The District also serves the new communities of Rancho Mission Viejo.

Reorganized as a registered voter California Water District (California Water District legislation is Section 34000 of the California Water Code) in 1995, five Directors elected at large within SMWD boundaries govern the District. Over 50 years, SMWD has emerged as a leader in developing local reserves with the 244-million-gallon Upper Chiquita Reservoir, which is the largest domestic-water reservoir built in the region in 45 years.

Santa Margarita Water District is also enhancing its use of recycled and reclaimed water. The 1.3-billion-gallon Upper Oso Reservoir opened in 1979, and the District continues to move ahead with expansions to its recycled and reclaimed water efforts, from expanding production of tertiary water at the Chiquita Water Reclamation Plant, a 6 mgd facility, and with run-off detention basins such as Cañada Gobernadora Multipurpose Basin, a 30- acre detention basin completed in 2014 that is expected to collect 350 to 750 acre feet of runoff annually for reuse as irrigation water.

For more information see www.smwd.com.



#### **SERRANO WATER DISTRICT**

Address: 18021 Lincoln Street, Villa Park, CA 92861-6446

**Phone:** (714) 538-0079 **Fax:** (714) 538-5279

Web: www.serranowater.org

**General Manager:** Jerry Vilander **E-mail:** jerryvilander@gmail.com

#### **Board Members:**

C.L. "Larry" Pharris, Jr., President	Greg Mills, Vice President
18021 Lincoln Street	18021 Lincoln Street
Villa Park, CA 92861	Villa Park, CA 92861
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 538-0079	<b>Phone:</b> (714) 538-0079
Fax: (714) 538-5279	Fax: (714) 538-5279
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2024
Jerry L. Haight, Director	Frank O. Bryant, Director
18021 Lincoln Street	18021 Lincoln Street
Villa Park, CA 92861	Villa Park, CA 92861
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 538-0079	<b>Phone:</b> (714) 538-0079
Fax: (714) 538-5279	Fax: (714) 538-5279
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2022
Brad Reese, Director	
18021 Lincoln Street	
Villa Park, CA 92861	
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 538-0079	
Fax: (714) 538-5279	
Term Expires: 12/2022	

#### **SERRANO WATER DISTRICT**

The District services an area of approximately 3,000 acres which includes the city of Villa Park and a minor portion of the city of Orange. The number of domestic meters in service is approximately 2,250 with approximately 1,950 connections in Villa Park and approximately 300 connections in Orange. The population served by the District is approximately 6,165 in Villa Park and approximately 400 in Orange.

The District's principal source of water is native water drawn from Santiago Reservoir (Irvine Lake). Santiago Reservoir is supplied from a 44 square mile watershed. The District also has three operable water wells. The Walter E. Howiler, Jr. Water Treatment Plant was constructed in 1997. From the treatment plant, water is then pumped through the delivery pipe system. The District maintains generators at the treatment plant and at the Smith Reservoir which allow water to be supplied to customers in the event of power outage.



#### SILVERADO-MODJESKA RECREATION AND PARK DISTRICT

Address: 27641 Silverado Canyon Road, Silverado, CA 92676

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 8, Silverado, CA 92676

Phone: (714) 649-2850 Email:contactus@smrpd.org

Web: www.smrpd.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/pages/ Silverado-Modjeska-

Recreation- and-Park-District/109572672454272?

#### **Board Members:**

Charles "Ted" Wright, President	John Nelson, Director
<b>Phone:</b> (949) 887-1910	E-mail: johnnelson@smrpd.org
E-mail: president@smrpd.org	
Michele Grace Agopian, Vice President	Brittney Kuhn, Treasurer
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 649-2850	<b>Phone:</b> (714) 649-2850
E-mail: micheleagopian@smrpd.org	E-mail: brittneykuhn@smrpd.org
Laurie Martz, Secretary	
E-mail: lauriemartz@smrpd.org	

## SILVERADO-MODJESKA RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT

The Silverado-Modjeska Recreation and Park District is a California Special District formed on March 22, 1961 under California Resource Code Chapter 4, Division 5. The SMRPD is recognized as an Open Space Special District by the Local Area Formation Committee and the Orange County Board of Supervisors. The District covers approximately 65 square miles of eastern Orange County roughly E/W from Live Oak Canyon Road to the 241 Toll Road and N/S from the Riverside/Orange County line to Santiago Canyon Road.

The SMRPD currently manages several park and community assets, including:

- Silverado Park/Silverado Community Center
- Modjeska Park/Modjeska Community Center

#### **Mission Statement**

"To promote community well-being through programs and activities that protect, preserve and enrich the canyons' heritage, open space and unique way of life"



#### **SOUTH COAST WATER DISTRICT**

Address: 31592 West Street, Laguna Beach, CA 92651-6907 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 30205, Laguna Niguel, CA 92607-0205

**Phone:** (949) 499-4555 **Fax:** (949) 499-4256

Web: www.scwd.org

**General Manager:** Rick Shintaku **E-mail:** <a href="mailto:rshintaku@scwd.org">rshintaku@scwd.org</a>

Scott Goldman, Vice President
31592 West St.
Laguna Beach, CA 92651
Phone: (949) 499-4555
Fax: (949) 499-4256
E-mail: sgoldman@director.scwd.org
Term Expires: 12/2024
Bill Green, Director
31592 West St.
Laguna Beach, CA 92651
Phone: (949) 499-4555
Fax: (949) 499-4256
E-mail: bgreen@director.scwd.org
Term Expires: 12/2026

#### SOUTH COAST WATER DISTRICT

On July 29, 1932, through the efforts of the first District Directors, Laguna Beach delivered water to the south coast area. In 1939, Laguna Beach's water supply from Huntington Beach wells became inadequate and it was critical that a "dependable" water supply be found. The solution was to join the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California. On July 15, 1942, Coastal Municipal Water District was formed and became the 14th member agency of the MWD. A large water line from Santa Ana was built at a cost of approximately \$1,130,000, and South Coast Water District had a "guaranteed" supply of water for the first time.

The South Laguna Sanitary District was organized in 1947 to develop a publicly-owned sewage collection, treatment and disposal system to replace individually-owned septic tanks.

In 1954, after a successful bond election of \$1,125,000, the area's first sewage system was installed, together with a small primary treatment plant. The treatment plant in Aliso Canyon was improved and expanded over the years and is now an integral part of the South Orange County Wastewater Authority comprised of ten agencies: El Toro Water District, Moulton Niguel Water District, the City of Laguna Beach, Emerald Bay Service District, Irvine Ranch Water District (formerly Los Alisos Water District), South Coast Water District, Santa Margarita Water District, City of San Juan Capistrano, City of San Clemente, and Trabuco Canyon Water District.

From the beginning, the Sanitary District shared office space and some personnel with the Water District. In the interest of economy and efficiency, the two districts merged in July 1976. At this time, the number of water board members was increased from five to seven, the Sanitary District was dissolved, and all of its plants and properties, together with its personnel, were absorbed by the South Coast Water District.

In July 1997, the District detached the residential area known as Laguna Sur and Monarch Point to the Moulton Niguel Water District. The District continues to provide sewer collection to those communities via contract with MNWD.

In January 1999, the District consolidated the Capistrano Beach Water District and dissolved the Dana Point Sanitary District, with South Coast becoming the legal successor to both. The Board of Directors was expanded to eleven (due to resignations was decreased to seven). In November 2000 the seven board of directors were elected by "division" and no longer at large.

In July 1999, the District detached the community of South Laguna to the City of Laguna Beach. By contract, the District continues to provide water, recycled water and wastewater collection services to this community.

In March 2000, the District became the contract operator of the Tri-Cities M.W.D. facilities, now known as the Joint Regional Water Supply System (JRWSS).

For the November 2002 election, the Board of Directors voted to reduce the Board to five members to be elected at large.



#### **SUNSET BEACH SANITARY DISTRICT**

Address: P.O. Box 1185, Sunset Beach, CA 90742-1185

**Phone:** (562) 493-9932 (answering service)

**E-mail:** info@sunsetbeachsd.org **Web:** www.sunsetbeachsd.org

**Meetings:** Meetings take place at 6:30 p.m. on the second Thursday of every month at the Sunset Beach Woman's Club at 16812 Bayview Dr., Sunset Beach 90742.

Graham Hoad, President	John Woods, Secretary
Phone: (562) 230-0007	<b>Phone:</b> (562) 592-5681
E-mail: graham90742@gmail.com	E-mail: omageorgia2@yahoo.com
Bernard Hartmann, Treasurer	K.C. Coultrup, Director
<b>Phone:</b> (562) 208-7329	<b>Phone:</b> (562) 881-5480
E-mail: bernard.h.hartmann@boeing.com	E-mail: coultrup@hotmail.com
Dave Evans, Director	Chris Montana, District Clerk
Phone: (714) 840-7077	Phone: (714) 840-7077
E-mail: blueskyhb@aol.com	E-mail: blueskyhb@aol.com

#### SURFSIDE COLONY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

Address: P.O. Box 235, Surfside, CA 90743
Web: www.surfsidecsd.org

It is the mission of the Surfside Colony Community Services District to provide security and safety, maintenance of park and recreation areas, street maintenance and repairs, lighting maintenance and landscaping of the common areas within Surfside Colony

**Meeting Times**: Meetings occur on a mostly monthly basis at 6:30 p.m. on a selected Monday. Each future meeting date is set at a present meeting by the Board of Directors.

Paul Mesmer, President	Gayle Mueller-Winnen, Secretary
Phone: (714) 270-3623	<b>Phone:</b> (562) 592-1543
E-mail: pmesmer3@verizon.net	E-mail: gaylemw@gmail.com
Tara Amundson, Director	Linda Garofalo, Director
Phone: (714) 840-7077	Phone: (714) 609-9728
E-mail: blueskyhb@aol.com	E-mail: garofalolj@gmail.com
Rudy Lalonde, Director	Chris Montana, Clerk of the Board
Phone: (714) 840-7077	Phone: (714) 840-7077
E-mail: rjlalonde@aol.com	E-mail: blueskyhb@aol.com

#### SURFSIDE COLONY STORM WATER PROTECTION DISTRICT

Address: P.O. Box 235, Surfside, CA 90743
Web: www.surfsideswp.org

It is the mission of the Storm Water Protection District to prevent and control soil erosion for the purpose of protecting the lands in the community of Surfside Colony from damage by storm water, as well as the prevention and repair of storm-related damage

**Meeting Times**: Meetings occur on a mostly monthly basis at 7:00 p.m. on a selected Monday. Each future meeting date is set at a present meeting by the Board of Trustees.

#### **Board Trustees:**

Victor John Kriss (John), President	Eric Springer, Secretary
Phone: (562) 592-2558	Phone: (310) 849-1676
E-mail: vjkriss@aol.com	E-mail: surfsidespringer@gmail.com
Dave Chamberlain, Trustee	Ryan Hill, Trustee
Phone: (714) 875-5330	Phone: (714) 785-3333
E-mail: dave@teamchamberlain.com	E-mail: rchill91@gmail.com
Richard Landess	Chris Montana, Clerk of the Board
<b>Phone:</b> (562) 244-3758	Phone: (714) 840-7077
E-mail: burtlandess@gmail.com	E-mail: blueskyhb@aol.com

# TRABUCO CANYON WATER DISTRICT

#### TRABUCO CANYON WATER DISTRICT

Address: 32003 Dove Canyon Drive

Trabuco Canyon, CA 92679

Phone: (949) 858-0277 Fax: (949) 858-3025

Web: www.tcwd.ca.gov

General Manager: Fernando Paludi

E-mail: fpaludi@tcwd.ca.gov

#### **Board Members:**

Board Wichibers.	
Don Chadd, President	Stephen Dopudja, Vice President
32003 Dove Canyon Drive	32003 Dove Canyon Drive
Trabuco Canyon, CA 92679	Trabuco Canyon, CA 92679
Phone: (949) 858-0277	Phone: (949) 858-0277
Fax: (949) 858-3025	Fax: (949) 858-3025
E-mail: donald.chadd@tcwd.ca.gov	E-mail: sdopudja@tcwd.ca.gov
Term Expires: 12/2024	Term Expires: 12/2024
Glenn Acosta, Director	Michael Safranski, Director
32003 Dove Canyon Drive	32003 Dove Canyon Drive
Trabuco Canyon, CA 92679	Trabuco Canyon, CA 92679
Phone: (949) 858-0277	Phone: (949) 858-0277
Fax: (949) 858-3025	Fax: (949) 858-3025
E-mail: gacosta@tcwd.ca.gov	E-mail: msafranski@tcwd.ca.gov
Term Expires:	Term Expires:
Edward Mandich, Director	
32003 Dove Canyon Drive	
Trabuco Canyon, CA 92679	
Phone: (949) 858-0277	
Fax: (949) 858-3025	
E-mail: emandich@tcwd.ca.gov	
Term Expires:	

#### TRABUCO CANYON WATER DISTRICT

The Trabuco Canyon Water District is a county water district organized and operated pursuant to Section 30000 of the Water Code of the State of California. The District was organized on February 26, 1962.

TCWD provides retail water service, wastewater treatment and reclamation services to over 4,000 metered connections and serves a population of 12,700.

The District includes 9,000 acres in the southeast portion of Orange County at the foothills of the Santa Ana Mountains and is comprised of numerous canyons and hills with varying elevations from 900 to 2,400 feet above sealevel.

#### YORBA LINDA WATER DISTRICT



**Address:** 1717 E. Miraloma Avenue, Placentia CA 92870-6623 **Mailing Address:** P.O. Box 309, Yorba Linda, CA 92885-0309

**Phone:** (714) 701-3000 **Web:** www.ylwd.com

Facebook:

http://www.facebook.com/YorbaLindaWaterDistrict

General Manager: Mark Toy Assistant General Manager: Doug Davert

 Phone: (714) 701-3000
 Phone: (714) 701-3020

 Email: mtoy@ylwd.com
 Email: ddavert@ylwd.com

Trudi Kew DesRoches, President P.O. Box 309, Yorba Linda, CA 92885-0309 Phone: (714) 701-3020 Email: tdesroches@ylwd.com Term: 2020-2024	Tom Lindsey, Vice President P.O. Box 309, Yorba Linda, CA 92885-0309 Phone: (714) 701-2004 Email: tlindsey@ylwd.com Term: 2022-2023
Brett R. Barbre, Director P.O. Box 309, Yorba Linda, CA 92885-0309 Phone: (714) 396-1350 Email: directorbarbre@ylwd.com Term: 2022-2026	Phil Hawkins, Director P.O. Box 309, Yorba Linda, CA 92885-0309 Phone: (714) 701-3020 Email: phawkins@ylwd.com Term: 2022-2026
Gene Hernandez, Director P.O. Box 309, Yorba Linda, CA 92885-0309 Phone: (714) 701-3020 Email: ghernandez@ylwd.com Term: 2024-2024	

#### YORBA LINDA WATER DISTRICT

Yorba Linda Water District serves reliable water and sewer services to residents and businesses of Yorba Linda, portions of Placentia, Brea, Anaheim, and areas of unincorporated Orange County. The District is dedicated to maintaining financial integrity and superior customer service while protecting public health and the environment. Most of the District's water is from wells that tap into the Orange County Groundwater Basin, an underground aquifer that underlies most of northern Orange County.

#### **Mission Statement**

"Yorba Linda Water District will provide reliable water and sewer services to protect public health and the environment with financial integrity and superior customer service."

### **ISDOC ASSOCIATE MEMBERS**

Ackerman Consulting	Aleshire & Wynder LLP
Dick Ackerman	Tiffany Israel
Dick Ackerman	Address: 18881 Von Karman Ave., Suite 1700
	Irvine, CA 92612
	Phone: 949-250-5411
	Fax:
	Web: www.awattorneys.com
AquaTrax	Atkinson, Andelson, Loya, Ruud & Romo
Amit Sharma   Founder and CEO	Darrell Uran
Address: 2372 Morse Avenue, Suite 647,	Address: 12800 Center Court Drive, Suite 300
Irvine, CA 92614	Cerritos, CA 90703
<b>Phone:</b> 949- 929-2607	Phone: 562-653-3565
Web: www.aquatraxsolutions.com	Web: www.aalrr.com
Bank of the West	
Tito Ibarrola	
Address: 4400 MacArthur Blvd., Suite 600	
Newport Beach, CA 92660	
Attn: Government Banking	
Phone: 279-234-0524	
Web: www.bankofthewest.com	
Best, Best & Krieger	BHI Management Consulting
Joseph Byrne	Strategic Planning
Address: 300 South Grand Ave., 25th Floor	Brent Ives
Los Angeles, CA 90071	Address: 2459 Neptune Ct.
Phone: 213- 617-7496	Tracy, CA 95304
Web: www.bbklaw.com	<b>Phone:</b> 209-740-6779
	Web: www.bhiconsulting.com
Black Mountain Software, Inc.	Bob Murray & Associates
Teresa Van Buren	Gary Phillips
Address: 110 Main Street, Suite 3,	Address: 1544 Eureka Road, Suite #280
Polson MT 59860	Roseville CA 95661
<b>Phone:</b> 800-353-8829 ext 3	<b>Phone:</b> 916-784-9080
<b>Web:</b> www.blackmountainsoftware.com	Web: www.bobmurrayassoc.com
Brandis Tallman, Division of Oppenheimer & Co. Inc.	California Asset Management Program (CAMP)
Web: www.oppenheimer.com	Kyle Tanaka
	Address: 633 W 5 <sup>th</sup> Street, 25 <sup>th</sup> Floor,
	Los Angeles, CA 90017
	Phone: 213-500-8694
	Web: https://www.camponline.com
	3-h11

Robert Shull Address: 550 South Hope Street, Suite 560 Los Angeles, CA 90071 Phone: 925-872-1007 - mobile  www.californiaclass.com  www.publictrustadvisors.com bob.shull@CaliforniaCLASS.com  Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080 Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions Phone: 916-898-0049 Web: www.chwlaw.us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Todd Weinslow Address: PO Box 2709 Colantuono, Highsmith & Whatley, PC Gary Bell Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200 Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Todd Weinslow Address: PO Box 2709 Colantuono, Highsmith & Whatley, PC Gary Bell Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200 Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Todd Weinslow Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 909-204-8858	California CLASS – Public Trust Advisors, LLC	CalTRUST
Address: 550 South Hope Street, Suite 560 Los Angeles, CA 90071 Phone: 925-872-1007 - mobile www.californiaclass.com www.publictrustadvisors.com bob.shull@CaliforniaCLASS.com  Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080 Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com idunn@cps24	•	
Los Angeles, CA 90071 Phone: 925-872-1007 - mobile www.californiaclass.com www.publictrustadvisors.com bob.shull@CaliforniaCLASS.com  Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080 Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com Idunn@cps247.com Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 916-898-0049 Web: www.proppu.org Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95845 Web: www.propu-org Phone: 916-256-3241  Granite Bay, CA 95746 Phone: 916-745-6705 Web: www.caltrust.org Wallicanal Hill Ca 95745 Whates: 1067 A 95875 Phone: 916-745-63241  Web: www.caltrust.org Web: www.caltrust.org Wallicanal Hill Ca 95745 Whates: 1067 A 95875 Phone: 916-745-705 Web: www.caltrust.org Wallicanal Hill Ca 95745 Whotes: 404ress: 404ress: 4068 Address: 405845 Web: www.chalaus.us Coard		
Phone: 925-872-1007 - mobile  www.californiaclass.com  www.publictrustadvisors.com bob.shull@CaliforniaCLASS.com  Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080  Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Complete Paperless Solutions Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Phone: 909-204-8858  Web: www.cplopu.org Phone: 909-204-8858  Web www.cplopu.org Phone: 909-204-8858		
www.californiaclass.comWeb: www.caltrust.orgwww.publictrustadvisors.comColantuono, Highsmith & Whatley, PCBusiness SolutionsGary BellPhone: 888-348-0080Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/usSacramento, CA 95825Phone: 916-898-0049Web: www.chwlaw.usComplete Paperless SolutionsCooperative Funeral Fund, Inc.Jamie DunnAntonio GalloVice President of SalesAddress: 74 Boston Post RdAddress: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206Anaheim, California 92807Phone: 760-419-3446Web: CFFInc.comWeb: www.cps247.comWeb: CFFInc.comidunn@cps247.comJell'Orto-Hefner PropagandistsMarshall Commons, IGP, INFOAddress: PO Box 5Address: 2621 Research DriveAddress: PO Box 5Corona, CA 92882Mokelumne Hill CA 95245Phone: 91-817-6800 x1116Phone: 209-483-6883Web: www.corodata.comWeb: www.propagandists.com www.propu.orgDuran Kinst StrategiesEide Bailly CPAsDavid DuranAddress: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730Phone: 916-256-3241Phone: 909-204-8858		• •
www.publictrustadvisors.com bob.shull@CaliforniaCLASS.com  Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080 Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 3130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.cropagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Colantuono, Highsmith & Whatley, PC Gary Bell Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200 Sacramento, CA 95825 Phone: 916-256-3241  Cooperative Funeral Fund, Inc. Antonio Gallo Address: 74 Boston Post Rd Madison, CT 06443 Phone: 800-336-1102 Web: CFFinc.com  Web: CFFinc.com  Web: CFFinc.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 909-204-8883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858		
Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080 Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com Jdunn@cps247.com Jdunn@cps247.com Jemie Direction Sider Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 916-888-0049 Web: www.propagandists.com Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.corodata.com Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		web. www.caitrust.org
Centrica Business Solutions Phone: 888-348-0080 Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200 Sacramento, CA 95825 Phone: 916-898-0049 Web: www.chwlaw.us Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Phone: 290-483-6883 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		
Phone: 888-348-0080  Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us  Gary Bell  Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200  Sacramento, CA 95825  Phone: 916-898-0049  Web: www.chwlaw.us  Complete Paperless Solutions  Jamie Dunn  Vice President of Sales  Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206  Anaheim, California 92807  Phone: 760-419-3446  Web: www.cps247.com  jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc.  Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO  Address: 2621 Research Drive  Corona, CA 92882  Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116  Web: www.corodata.com  Phone: 50-483-6883  Web: www.propagandists.com  www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs  Cindy Byerrum  Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300,  Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730  Phone: 916-256-3241	bob.situii@CaiifoffiaCLA55.Com	
Web:www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/usAddress:333 University Ave. Suite 200 Sacramento, CA 95825 Phone:916-898-0049 Web: Web: Www.chwlaw.usComplete Paperless Solutions Jamie DunnCooperative Funeral Fund, Inc. Antonio GalloVice President of Sales Address:Address:74 Boston Post Rd Madison, CT 06443 Phone:800-336-1102 Web: Web: CFFInc.comPhone:760-419-3446 Web:Web: Web:CFFInc.comWeb:www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.comDell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'OrtoCorodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address:Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'OrtoAddress:2621 Research Drive Address:Address:Po Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone:Phone:951-817-6800 x1116 Web:Phone: www.propagandists.com www.propu.orgDuran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address:Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address:Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address:10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone:916-256-3241Phone:916-256-3241Phone: Phone:909-204-8858	Centrica Business Solutions	Colantuono, Highsmith & Whatley, PC
Sacramento, CA 95825 Phone: 916-898-0049 Web: www.chwlaw.us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propagandists.com Cindy Byerrum Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Phone: 888-348-0080	Gary Bell
Phone: 916-898-0049 Web: www.chwlaw.us  Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 74 Boston Post Rd Madison, CT 06443 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Web: www.centricabusinesssolutions.com/us	Address: 333 University Ave. Suite 200
Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 74 Boston Post Rd Address: 74 Boston Post Rd Madison, CT 06443 Phone: 800-336-1102 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: 90 Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 991-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		Sacramento, CA 95825
Complete Paperless Solutions Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		Phone: 916-898-0049
Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		Web: www.chwlaw.us
Jamie Dunn Vice President of Sales Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Complete Paperless Solutions	Cooperative Funeral Fund, Inc.
Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Jamie Dunn	· ·
Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206 Anaheim, California 92807 Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com idunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Madison, CT 06443 Phone: 800-336-1102 Web: CFFInc.com  Web: CFFInc.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists  Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Vice President of Sales	Address: 74 Boston Post Rd
Anaheim, California 92807  Phone: 760-419-3446  Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116  Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Address: 5130 East La Palma Avenue, #206	
Phone: 760-419-3446 Web: www.cps247.com jdunn@cps247.com  Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 909-204-8858 Web: CFFInc.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists  Noane Dell'Orto Address: P0 Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com Web: www.propagandists.com Web: www.propu.org Www.propu.org Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		· ·
Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Phone: 760-419-3446	Web: CFFInc.com
Corodata Records Management, Inc. Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858	Web: www.cps247.com	
Corodata Records Management, Inc.  Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO  Address: 2621 Research Drive  Corona, CA 92882  Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116  Web: www.corodata.com  Dell'Orto-Hefner Propagandists  Sloane Dell'Orto  Address: PO Box 5  Mokelumne Hill CA 95245  Phone: 209-483-6883  Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies  David Duran  Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Phone: 909-204-8858	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241 Sloane Dell'Orto Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 916-256-3241 Phone: 909-204-8858		
Address: 2621 Research Drive Corona, CA 92882 Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116 Web: www.corodata.com Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827 Phone: 916-256-3241  Address: PO Box 5 Mokelumne Hill CA 95245 Phone: 209-483-6883 Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858	Corodata Records Management, Inc.	
Corona, CA 92882  Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116  Web: www.corodata.com  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran  Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Mokelumne Hill CA 95245  Phone: 209-483-6883  Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858	Marshall Commons, IGP, INFO	
Phone: 951-817-6800 x1116  Web: www.corodata.com  Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Duran Kinst Strategies David Duran  Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Phone: 209-483-6883  Web: www.propagandists.com www.propu.org  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum  Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858	Address: 2621 Research Drive	Address: PO Box 5
Web:www.corodata.comWeb:www.propagandists.com www.propu.orgDuran Kinst StrategiesEide Bailly CPAsDavid DuranCindy ByerrumAddress:10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827Address:10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730Phone:916-256-3241Phone:909-204-8858	Corona, CA 92882	
Duran Kinst Strategies  David Duran  Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858	<b>Phone:</b> 951-817-6800 x1116	<b>Phone:</b> 209-483-6883
Duran Kinst Strategies  David Duran  Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Eide Bailly CPAs Cindy Byerrum  Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858	Web: www.corodata.com	Web: www.propagandists.com
David Duran  Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Cindy Byerrum  Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730  Phone: 909-204-8858		
Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95827  Phone: 916-256-3241  Address: 10681 Foothill Blvd. #300, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 Phone: 909-204-8858	Duran Kinst Strategies	Eide Bailly CPAs
Sacramento, CA 95827       Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730         Phone: 916-256-3241       Phone: 909-204-8858		
<b>Phone:</b> 916-256-3241	Address: 10265 Rockingham Drive, Suite 100,	
	Sacramento, CA 95827	
Web: www.eidebaillv.com	Phone: 916-256-3241	
The state of the s	Web: www.durankinst.com	Web: www.eidebailly.com
ENGIE Services U.S. Five Star Bank	ENGIE Services U.S.	Five Star Bank
, 66	Ashu Jain	
Address: 23 Nevada Address: 2240 Douglas Blvd., Suite 100,	Address: 23 Nevada	Address: 2240 Douglas Blvd., Suite 100,
·	Irvine, CA 92606	
<b>Phone:</b> 714-473-7837 <b>Phone:</b> 916-471-9977	<b>Phone:</b> 714-473-7837	<b>Phone:</b> 916-471-9977
Web: www.engie-na.com Web: www.fivestarbank.com	Web: www.engie-na.com	Web: www.fivestarbank.com

	T
Holman Capital Corporation	JCG Technologies, Inc.
Lance S. Holman	Christie Schmenk
Address: 25201 Paseo De Alicia Suite 290,	Address: 9941 E Mission Lane
Laguna Hills, CA 92653	Scottsdale AZ 85258
<b>Phone:</b> 949-981-0237	<b>Phone:</b> 619-955-8954
Web: www.HolmanCapital.com	Web: www.jcgtechnologies.com
KYA Services	Laer Pearce & Associates
Michelle Fox	Laer Pearce
Address: 1800 East McFadden Avenue, Santa Ana, CA	Address: 23 Blackhawk
92705	Coto de Caza, CA 92679
<b>Phone:</b> (714) 659-6477	<b>Phone:</b> 949-599-1212
Web: www.thekyagroup.com	Web: www.laer.com
Lewis Consulting Group	Muchmore Than Consulting, LLC
John Lewis	Deborah Muchmore
Address: 1914 West Orangewood Avenue	Address: PO BOX 2318
Orange, CA 92868	Rohnert Park, CA 94927
<b>Phone:</b> 714-937-1005	<b>Phone:</b> (707) 490-0564
Web: www.lewisgroupllc.net	Web: www.muchmorethanconsulting.org
Municipal Finance Corporation	NBS
Bill Morton, President	Tim Seufert
Address: 2945 Townsgate Rd Suite 200	Address: 32605 Temecula Pkwy, Suite 100,
Westlake Village, CA 91361	Temecula CA 92592
Phone: 805- 719-1235	<b>Phone:</b> 800-676-7516
Web: www.munifinance.com	Web: www.nbsgov.com
bmorton@munifinance.com	
Nossaman LLP, Attorneys at Law	Orange County Sanitation District
	Rob Thompson
	Address: 18480 Bandilier Circle
	Fountain Valley, CA 92708
	Phone: 714-593-7110
	Web: www.ocsd.com
Orange County Transportation Authority	Planeteria Media
Contact: Darrell Johnson	Tyler Coffin
Address: 550 S. Main Street	Address: 110 Stony Point Rd #225,
Orange, CA 92868	Santa Rosa, CA 95401
<b>Phone:</b> 714-560-6282	Phone:
Web: www.octa.net	www.planeteria.com

Probolsky Research	Rauch Communication Consultants, Inc.
Adam Probolsky	Martin Rauch
Address: 23 Corporate Plaza Suite 150	Address: 936 Old Orchard Rd
Newport Beach, CA 92660	Campbell, CA 95008
<b>Phone:</b> 949-855-6400	Phone: 408-391-3117
Web: www.probolskyresearch.com	Web: www.rauchcc.com
Richards Watson & Gershon	Rutan & Tucker
Leslie Ericson	Joel Kuperberg
Address: 350 S. Grand Avenue, 37 <sup>th</sup> Floor,	Address: 611 Anton Blvd., Suite 1400
Los Angeles, CA 90071	Costa Mesa, CA 92626
Phone: 213-253-0476	Phone: 714-641-5100
Web: rwglaw.com	Web: www.rutan.com/orange-county
SageView Advisory Group Retirement Plan	
Consultants	
sageviewinfo@sageviewadvisory.com	
sageviewiiio@sageviewadvisory.com	
SitelogiQ	Smart Energy Water
Josh Steeber	John Livas
Address: 1651 Response Rd., Suite #300,	<b>Phone:</b> 909.906.1497
Sacramento, CA 95815	Web: www.SEW.ai
<b>Phone:</b> 949-432-0689	John.Livas@SEW.Ai
Web: www.sitelogiq.com	
Stifel Investment Services	Tripepi Smith
Sandra Hedstrom Wheeler	Kaetlyn Hernandez
Address: 4460 Broad Street, Suite 210	Address: PO Box 52152, Irvine, CA 92619
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401	Phone: 213-270-4584
<b>Phone:</b> 805-903-1065	kaetlyn@tripepismith.com
Web: www.sandrahedstromwheeler.com	